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We are here
for you and your loved ones

Long-term and Respite Care  
you can count on.

Call Us Today!

Convalescent Center Mathews

804-725-9443 
 riversideonline.com/MathewsCare

804-758-2363
riversideonline.com/SaludaCare

Join our Team & Make a Difference!
Now Hiring LPN, RN & CNA’s

Competitive rates, benefits and career 
advancement opportunities!

Call 757-272-3984 or visit riversideonline.com/careers

Convalescent Center Saluda

CLUB GOLF
Golden Eagle

Golden Eagle Golf Club Memorial Day member/member 
tournament first flight winners were first, John Shymanski and 
Tyler Shymanski; second, Champe Holeman and Mark Johnson; 
and third, Tom Bundy and Bob Sutherland. Second flight win-
ners were first, Dave Gwaltney and Arvid Frankenhoff; second, 
Randy Meadows and Brian McArdle; and third, Bill Young and 
Ed Roccella.

Indian Creek
Indian Creek Yacht and County Club 9-hole ladies golf group 

winners for May 27 were first, Linda Fothe, Cindy Dullea, Mer-
rill Grasso and Mary Rotert; second, Samantha Ravich, Patty 
Tournai, Kathleen Payne and Robin Perks; and third, Paulette 
Smithgall, Vicki Murray, Jane Unangst and Anne Cotter.

Indian Creek Yacht and Country Club 18-hole ladies golf 
group front nine winners for May 25 were first, Seale George; 
and second, Molly Gatchell. Back nine winners are first, Beatrice 
Friebe; and second, Nancy Monroe.

The Indian Creek Yacht and Country Club 18 hole ladies 
golf group winners for May 25 from left included Seale 
George, Beatrice Friebe and Molly Gatchell.

The Northern Neck Region 
Antique Automobile Club of 

America (AACA) held its 27th 
annual Antique Auto Show May 
22 at Stan’s Dairy Freeze and 
Skateland in Montross.

Over 100 registered partici-
pants attended. Still even more 
chose to park some amazing cars 
in the spectator parking lot rather 
than the show field, reported 
president Ward Sevila. Show 
cars consisted from completely 
restored vintage to beauti-
fully customized and modified 
examples.

Although not a judged show 
this year, five awards were pre-
sented including:

• Farthest Traveled, Steve 
Koch, 1965 Chrysler.

• Stan’s Choice, Justin 
Cochran, 1940 Ford.

• Mayor’s Choice, Freddy 
Ahern, 1959 Ford Fairlane.

• People’s Choice, Clifton 
Fleshman, 1932 Nash.

• Oldest Car, George Johnson, 
1928 Pontiac. 

A special award also was 
given to Northern Neck Region 
member Stanley Shoppe, owner 
of Stan’s Dairy Freeze and 
Skateland, in recognition of over 
52 years of ownership of the 
Dairy Freeze and service to the 
community. The award includes 
a Lifetime Membership to the 
Antique Automobile Club of 
America.

Koch also won the 50-50 cash 
award of $215.

Proceeds from the car show 
provide funds to support gradu-
ating seniors of the Northern 
Neck Technical Center with 
either a $1,000 scholarship for 
continuing their education or 
$1,000 tools purchase if enter-
ing the workplace. The selection 
from the two finalists had not 
been publicly announced as of 

Northern Neck Region 
AACA holds 27th annual 
Antique Automobile Show

From left are Stanley Shoppe, Ward Sevila and Wayne 
Burgess. Shoppe was recognized for over 52 years of 
ownership of Stan’s Dairy Freeze and Skateland and 
service to the community. He also was presented with 
a Lifetime Membership to the Antique Automobile Club 
of America.

Clifton Fleshman’s 1932 Nash won the People’s Choice 
Award.

Seahorses golf team captain 
Pierce Lambert represented 
Christchurch School at the 
VISAA Division II State golf 
championships at the Yorktown 
Course, Williamsburg National 
Golf Club, on Monday, May 17.

Pierce finished in a 4-way tie 
for third place out of 120 players 
with a 3 over par 75. The weather 
was perfect and the course was 
in a condition that allowed the 
ball to really roll in the fairways.  

Overall, the Seahorses had 
a productive season, albeit a 
shortened one, and the players 
enjoyed playing several courses 
outside the area. Coach Tim 
Roscher said he looks forward to 
gathering the team in the spring 

of 2022 with a full schedule of 
matches playing some of the best 
teams in central Virginia and the 
nicest courses in the state. 

Coach Roscher also thanked 
the owners and staff at Pianka-
tank River Golf Club for their 
unselfish support of the team. 
They accommodated three 
schools at the same time this year 
since the public school schedule 
was pushed to the spring from 
the fall due to the pandemic. 
They did a phenomenal job 
working out the schedule of 
practices and matches to make 
sure all the schools had plenty of 
opportunity to practice and play 
matches at the “Tank” with little 
to no disruption, he said.

Seahorses golf team members from left are Andrew Updyke, 
Alex Ihrig, Pierce Lambert and Erik Harding. Brayden Lewis, 
Harry Simonds and Jack Rogers also are on the team.

Lambert ties for third
in golf championships

this article, said Sevila.  
This year’s show was funded 

primarily from voluntary car 
show registrations and the North-
ern Neck Region AACA greatly 
appreciates the generosity of the 
show participants, he said.

The next major event will be 
a cruise-in from 11 a.m.-2 p.m. 
Saturday, June 5, at NNBurger in 

Tappahannock. Drivers will get 
a free burger and the manager’s 
pick receives a $100 gift card.

The Northern Neck Region 
AACA is active throughout 
the season with cruise-ins and 
car events. For a schedule, visit 
www.nnkregionaaca.org or con-
tact Sevila at 580-4177 or email 
wsevila@msn.com.

The TriWay Trail, a public-
private partnership, is a newly 
launched effort to create a 
multi-use trail for cyclists and 
pedestrians in the Northern 
Neck. 

The initiative recently was 
awarded a $135,000 grant 
through the Virginia Outdoors 
Foundation’s (VOF) Preser-
vation Trust Fund. This seed 
funding will support a newly-
created nonprofit that is pro-
moting and facilitating the 
multi-phase project and serve 
to launch the initial commu-
nity engagement and planning 
process for the effort.

Identified by local leaders as 
a flagship initiative in the com-
munity, the proposed 9.5-mile 
trail will connect Kilmarnock, 
Irvington and White Stone. 
In an area that has never had 
trail infrastructure of this kind 
before, the TriWay will pro-
vide a safe, off-road connec-
tion to many local businesses, 
schools, parks, restaurants and 
places of interest including the 
Northern Neck Family YMCA, 
Village Green, Kilmarnock 
Town Centre and Bon Secours 
Rappahannock General Hospi-
tal (RGH). 

“For years, local residents 

TriWay trail gains momentum

June is Adopt a Shelter Cat 
Month, a recognition which 
sheds light on the countless 
adoptable cats who are sitting 
in shelters or fostered in rescue 
organizations waiting for a 
loving home. The numbers 
and the need skyrocket during 
kitten season in the spring and 
summer. 

Garfield’s Rescue Inc. cur-
rently has 98 foster cats, 
reported president Ann Bed-
ford. 

“If you are considering 
adopting a cat, adopt from 
a rescue organization or an 
animal shelter,” said Bedford. 

For those who aren’t in the 
position to adopt a cat at the 
moment, here are several ways 
to recognize Adopt a Shelter 
Cat Month:  

Share social media posts that 
encourage people to adopt a 
cat from a rescue organization.  
Garfield’s Rescue Inc. has a 
very active page on Facebook. 

Donate money to a cat rescue 
organization such as Garfield’s 
Rescue Inc. Checks can be sent 
to PO Box 257, Kilmarnock, 
VA 22482 or you can donate 
through our website, www.gar-
fieldsrescue.org.

Donate items (household) 
for auctions and yard sales that 
raise funds for food, shelter and 
medical needs for foster cats.  

Volunteer at a local rescue 
organization. Garfield’s needs 
help at the foster homes, trans-
porting foster cats, trapping 
cats for spay/neuter, and feed-
ing homeless colonies. Visit the 
volunteer opportunities page 
at the Garfield’s webpage, or 
leave a message at 480-2066.

June is 
Adopt a 
Shelter Cat 
Month

PIT STOP
Virginia Motor 
Speedway
Upcoming schedule
June 5: 
Victory Pro Late Models, 35 laps; 
Budweiser Modifieds, 30 laps 
Truckin Thunder Sportsman, 30 
laps; and Collision One Limited 
Stock Cars, 25 laps.
(VMS is at 4426 Tidewater Trail 
in Jamaica. Competitor gates 
open at 3 p.m. Spectator gates, 5 
p.m. Track activities begin at 6:30 
p.m.)

and businesses have wanted 
to see this come to fruition,” 
said Jimmie Carter, one of 
the leaders. “I want to express 
our excitement and appre-
ciation for the approval of the 
$135,000 planning grant for 
the TriWay Trail from VOF, 
financial fuel that will acceler-
ate this initiative from concept 
to reality.”

 Along the trail will be inter-
pretive signage, kiosks and 
exhibits that tell the story of 
the rich and important history 
of the lower Northern Neck 
area. Locally-created public art 
and health and fitness stations 
also will be installed. As a part 
of the partnership with VOF, 
the TriWay will begin the pro-
cess of engaging residents in 
Lancaster County on potential 
plans and design for the trail 
and how best to make this an 
asset for all members of the 
community.

“The Virginia Outdoors 
Foundation is thrilled that 
we were able to fund this ini-
tial phase of the TriWay Trail 
and believe that, when com-
pleted, it will be an incredible 
recreational and educational 
resource that will provide new 
and accessible open space for 
all residents and visitors to the 
Northern Neck,” said deputy 
director Martha Little.

As demonstrated by similar 
initiatives throughout the coun-
try, the trail is expected to bring 

many benefits to the commu-
nity, including improvement 
in public health and increased 
economic activity. The cur-
rent pandemic has highlighted 
the need for more recreational 
assets, especially publicly-
accessible trails. “We believe 
this trail can provide a valuable 
link to improve the physical fit-
ness of our staff, patients, and 
the community at large,” said 
RGH vice president adminis-
trator Lisa A. Heischman.

Trails are also destination 
sites for out-of-town visitors 
whose spending provides sig-
nificant economic benefits for 
localities. According to Vir-
ginia Tourism Corporation, 
visitors to the state spent $73 
million a day in 2019.

“As a local real estate agent, 
I believe the TriWay will add 
value to our area by attracting 
people—younger adults in par-
ticular—who seek communi-
ties with established bike and 
pedestrian trails,” said Alice 
Reviere of Bragg and Com-
pany Real Estate.

 Lancaster County has pro-
vided its support of the project 
with the signing of a memo-
randum of understanding and 
recently appointed the TriWay 
trail as its agent for the trail 
effort. The organization is 
currently pursuing additional 
public and private funds for 
the planning and construction 
stages of the trail.

Garfield’s Rescue Inc. has 
kitttens and cats for adotpion.


